Meeting of Shireoaks Parish Council at Shireoaks Village Hall 
Starting at 19.30
Present: Cllr Hauxwell (Chair) Cllr Ayton Vice Chair and note taker, Cllr Robinson, Cllr Hewson and Cllr Blagg

There were 31 members of the public present

Apologies for absence: Cllr Fielding. (John Potts) 

Cllr Blagg declared an interest in the application. 
A member of the public stated that he had been in contact with the monitoring officer at Bassetlaw District Council who stated that Cllr Blagg should not be present at the meeting due to his financial interest in the application.  There was a discussion that the parish council had been trying to seek advice on this matter but had as yet not received a reply 
Cllr Blagg left the meeting at 19.38

A further discussion occurred, and it was stated that Cllr Blagg had always declared his interest in this and other relevant planning applications. 

Cllr Hauxwell explained how we had formulated our last response and how we and everyone needed to write to the planning department again and express their views on this planning application. 

Views on the application were expressed by various members of the public 

The major points of objection raised by MOP included 
1.	1 unit had increased in size by 20% and the rainfall run off from this would cause flood problems as the tanks were not large enough. 
 2.	That the highways report had suddenly changed for objection to supporting the application with an even greater amount of lorry movements. Surveys for their report were based on traffic during Covid restrictions, were pre the housing developments which had now generated more traffic movements 
3. 	Housing would be on 2 sides of the development and face directly onto it. 
4. 	Local Road systems were not adequate to cope with the increased volume.
5. 	Noise and light pollution from what would probably a be 24 hour a day operation impacting both human and wildlife health and welfare. 
6. 	The development contravenes the local plan. 
7.	The development is in a village location. 
8.	No other such developments were so far from major roads in this case the M1 and the A.
9.	Any employment created would not be for local people as other warehousing in Bassetlaw were having to bus people in to fill the jobs. Wages for such jobs were low and gave no aspirational incentive to the population. 


The public called for a public meeting about this application to which they wanted to invite the MP the leader of BDC and the chief planning officer for BDC. 
The chair said she would help facilitate this. 

The public left the meeting and the parish council formulated their objections to the application.

The meeting closed at 9.55
